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BINGHAM COUNTY UTILITY COORDINATING COUNCIL

                      MEETING MINUTES

                        October 6, 2021
President:

Justin Whited
Vice President:
Dusty Whited
Sec/Treasurer:

Rebecca Fangsrud
ATTENDEES:

	Justin Whited
	Intermountain Gas
	705-6307
	justin.whited@intgas.com

	Dusty Whited
	Bingham County
	782-3864
	dwhited@co.bingham.id.us

	Troy Lenhart
	Bingham County
	782-3863
	tlenhart@co.bingham.id.us

	Rebecca Fangsrud
	Bingham County
	782-3173
	rfangsrud@co.bingham.id.us

	Addie Jo Harris
	Bingham County Planning & Development
	782-3177
	ajackman@co.bingham.id.us

	Steve Heath
	Connect Engineering
	516-0708
	sheath@connectengr.com

	Josh Ball
	Connect Engineering
	881-0081
	jball@connectengr.com

	Travis Payne
	Connect Engineering
	881-0081
	tpayne@connectengr.com

	Mark Sutton
	Connect Engineering
	520-4152
	msutton@connectengr.com


· Justin Whited, called the meeting to order.
· Justin made the motion to approve the minutes and Troy Lenhart seconded it. The minutes from the September 7, 2021 meeting were approved as written.
Old Business:
· City of Blackfoot – There wasn’t anyone present representing the City of Blackfoot. 
· Intermountain Gas – The Mitchell Lane project stopped just short of the county.  It was entirely in the City of Blackfoot. No upcoming projects in Bingham County planned for the rest of the year.  
· Idaho Power – There wasn’t anyone present representing Idaho Power.
· Cable One – There wasn’t anyone present representing Cable One.
Financial Report:
Current Business Checking Balance as of 8/31/21 – $555.23
Subdivision Review:  David Romrell was unable to attend the meeting.  Prior to the meeting he sent over copies of 2 proposed plats: Two Mule Acres Subdivision and Furniss Estates Subdivision.  An electronic copy is attached to these minutes.
Justin asked Addie Jo from Planning and Development if it would be possible to get a copy of the plats for subdivisions as they receive them.  He would like them emailed to him at:  justin.whited@intgas.com.
New Business:
· County Road & Bridge – Nothing to report.
· Connect Engineering – Hepworth and Seefried Water Line Extension Project -
This project is in the preliminary design stage and will span approximately ¾ of a mile.  Steve from Connect Engineering said the City of Blackfoot has asked them to keep the water line on the north side of Hepworth and the west side of Seefried in anticipation of the sewer going in the other side in the future.  The problem is if they go off of center line 10 feet, they will be right on top of the gas main.  After some discussion, Justin said he is willing to work with them to find a solution that works for everyone.  If they will be crossing the gas utilities he needs a foot of clearance, but if they are paralleling the line he needs 3 feet of clearance ideally and a minimum of 2 feet.
· Other – Dusty said Idaho Power was asking if Bingham County could hold off on finals on roads until all utilities are in.  The idea is to encourage everyone to make use of the joint trenching.  He was really hoping to have someone from Idaho Power present at this meeting to voice their concerns and further discussion.  Justin stated it was better for the county roads if they didn’t have to bore and make pot holes.  The joint trenching alleviates that.
Dusty attended a hearing for a partial road right of way vacation just prior to this meeting and there was discussion of the utility easement.  Dusty explained that when a road right of way is vacated the public utility easement is automatically protected by state law.  When the county vacates a public right of way it doesn’t vacate any public easements.
The next Bingham County UCC meeting will be held at 10:00 a.m. on December 7, 2021, at the Bingham County Public Works Offices.
Meeting adjourned
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